



Dear Parents/Carers

There is an opportunity for your child to receive a Covid 19 Vaccination on the school premises between 2pm-6pm on Thursday 18th November. This is being organised by NHS England / Vaccination UK. This is entirely your choice and your child will only receive the vaccination if you complete the e-consent. When you complete the e-consent you will receive a specific time for your child's vaccination.

In order to facilitate this, all students will be leaving school at 1.00pm. If they have a vaccination booked they can then return to school and we encourage you to attend with your child. The deadline for booking your child's vaccination is midnight on Monday 15th November.

The link to the e-consent form is below and can be found on our website:

https://midlands.schoolvaccination.uk/covid/2021/wolverhampton

Further information about the following can be found on our website:

- COVID-19 Vaccination Guidance for parents
- COVID-19 Vaccination What to expect after your COVID-19 vaccination advice for young people
- COVID-19 Vaccination A guide for children and young people
- COVID-19 Vaccination Information for parents about young people who are mostly likely to get poorly from coronavirus

Also on Thursday 18th November, there will be a virtual consultation afternoon via Microsoft TEAMS between 1.30pm-3.30pm for years 8 and 9. They will be receiving their reports next week. Year 10 will also receive their reports next week and their virtual consultation evening will take place on Tuesday 23rd November from 4.30pm - 6pm.

Appointments are to be booked via the link on our website and you must use your child's school TEAMS account details to book and hold the meeting. Your child has had a reminder of their log on details but any log on or password issues please email www.lwoodall@st-matthias.com. Each appointment will be 5 minutes long and there will be a copy of your child's timetable with their report to enable you to make an appointment with the correct members of staff.

Year 11 and 7 reports and their consultation evenings will be in December.

Best wishes

Dean Coombes Head Teacher